


Board President Soeldner stated the Executive Committee has been discussing in more detail our 
governance model and the current committee structure; is it effective or do we need to look at something 
different? Superintendent Feil shared the book "Building a High-Impact Board-Superintendent 

Partnership" by Doug Eadie with the Board members and asked if our current model supports our new 
strategic plan. Superintendent Feil communicated that Boards who have seven or fewer members would 
have three standing committees and encouraged the Board to consider a Governance Committee, which is 
similar to our current Board Executive Committee, a Strategic and Operational Planning Committee, and a 
Performance Monitoring/Audit Committee. Mr. Feil stated the book also suggests having a consultant help 
develop this new model, which in turn helps our governance be strategic and systematic. Lengthy 
discussion of our current model and the model being suggested by the book took place. Board members 
asked if there were specific constitutional reasons why we are currently doing what we are and what would 
happen to the committees we currently have if we move to the three committee governance model. Board 
member Brauner questioned the vagueness of the suggested committee model and if there would be 
overlap that would require additional joint meetings. Board President Soeldner explained the book 
provides examples of what items of discussion would fall under which committee, and also what items need 
to be included on a Board agenda and which items should be addressed by our Administration leaders. 
She also reminded the Board that our Strategic Plan talks about being a bridge between the public and our 
Administration, and also the need to build that bridge between our political partners who are making 
decisions in Madison. This plan is showing that Boards no longer want to be passive but more actively 
engaged. The Board agreed to review the book, specifically Chapter 8, and come back with a better 
understanding of what a transition to these new committees would look like and how this new model would 
better support our Strategic Plan; focusing on student achievement and student behavior. This agenda 
item will be discussed at the next Board meeting, March 14, 2023. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Kerry Trask, seconded by Kathy Willis, and unanimously carried. The 
meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Laurie Braun, Board Executive Assistant 

Board President, Stacey E. Soeldner 


